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We had a great first round of Region 
meetings! All of the clubs gave great  
reports.  It is very interesting to hear 
about the different events and projects 
that we all do.  I wrote several of them 
down and will bring them back to my 
own club to see if they can fit into our 
schedule. The three programs we had; 
Maggie’s’ Wigs for Kids, Paws with a 
Cause, and Elite Detection K9, were all 
very informative and were a nice break 
from our usual meetings.  I think all of 
the Region & Zone Chairs who hosted 
and ran the meetings did a great job 
and I want to thank them for doing that. 

I hear that the USA/Canada Forum in Des Moines, Iowa went well and was well  

attended.  District 11-A2 was well represented with attendees and that is great 

news. 

The JDRF One Walk on Wheels was held on Sunday, September 19th. District 11-
A2 had a good turnout, and we are getting close to Chairman Roger Blackwell’s 
fundraising goal. We have until the end of October to send in donations for them to 
count for this year. Diabetes is a terrible disease that touches the lives of so many 
people, including many Lions in our District. If you or your club has a donation, 
please send it in to Chairman Roger and let us do our part to end diabetes as we 
know it. 



We have several events upcoming in October. Most importantly is Sunday, October 

17, which is Governor Leo’s Appreciation Dinner. Hopefully, you have signed up for 

this. Governor Leo had a great year and worked very hard for our District; he         

deserves a great party.  Also, on Monday, October 4
th
 is the second Cabinet meeting 

which will be held in Berkley and is being hosted by the Royal Oak Lions Club.      

Friday, October 15
th
 is the Penrickton Kickoff dinner. There are many other events 

coming up this month, please look in the newsletter for more information on them. 

PCC Frank will also be sending them out on a regular basis.  

While I have a few club visits scheduled, I sure would like to get a lot more on the 

books. I am not going to impose myself on your club. If you want me to come out for 

a visit, let’s talk and work something out. I know a lot of clubs just want to do their 

own thing and be left alone without all of the district people coming around. Okay, 

good with me, no problem. But, if you do want me to come for a visit, that would be 

great. 

Cash for Camp update: The project is going great! Many of you have generously   

donated to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big jar is getting filled quickly. To 

date, there is already over $400 in there! I know we are all working very hard to get 

our club accounts back up to pre-covid levels, but any amount you can donate to 

help the camp would be appreciated.  Thank you all very much for your generosity! 

The jar will be at all the district meetings and ready for your donation. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

The Lions Bear Lake Camp builds confidence, leadership, independence 

while creating a lifetime of memories and friendships for the campers.  



1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 
Greetings Lions of 11-A2, 

 

It’s already October. Can you believe ¼ of our 

Lions year is over? It has gone by quickly. As 

you are reading this, I will be at the second 

round of VDG training and the Council of   

Governors meeting. I’m excited for this and 

plan on taking in as much information to do 

the best job I can serving you next year. 

We just wrapped up the first round of Region 

Meetings. It was awesome to hear all of the 

great things the clubs are doing. Fundraising is 

ramping up even more and the assistance you 

are giving your communities is amazing. The Holidays are approaching and clubs are getting 

ready to help out those in need.  Making a difference in the life of one person or an entire 

family is all we can ask, right? 

Speaking of assisting, it’s also great to see clubs and individuals getting in donations to LCIF. 

We have an ambitious goal to reach. I don’t know if we will actually reach it, but one thing I 

do know is that the Lions of this District will go down swinging.   

I have many club visits lined up and I can’t wait to get out to the individual clubs and really 

see what they have going on. I have been given Region 3, but I won’t discriminate against 

the other Regions if you would like me to visit I’d love to see as many of you as I can.  Please 

contact me to set something up. 

Lastly, it’s never too early to start thinking about next year. If you are interested in stepping 

up to be more active in the District, then please let me know and let’s talk. 

Keep up your great work! 

 

Lion Shawn Blaszczyk, 1VDG 







What's Going on Around the District?? 

The Utica Lions Club recently held their very popular All-You-Can-

Eat Steak and Shrimp Dinner at the VFW hall in Utica.  There was 

no shortage of delicious food or generous drink and there were 

numerous raffle prizes.  A great time was had by all!! 



The JDRF One Walk on Wheels Car Parade 2021 
The Car Parade was held in downtown Detroit and along the Detroit waterfront on         

September 19.  To date over $350,000 was raised to continue the fight against Type 1      

Diabetes.  You can still donate by going to their website at  

https://www2.jdrf.org/site/TR?fr_id=8429&pg=entry 

Many thanks go to Roger Blackwell and to all of those who have volunteered to 

make this event such a success year after year! 



Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Joseph Haynes, sponsored by Karen Pietrzyk. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Shelly Harenski, sponsored by Robert Binson. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Carol Rzepka, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Richard Rzepka, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes John Cmarik, sponsored by Jill Konwinski. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Kelly Cmarik, sponsored by Jill Konwinski. 
























